



## INFORMATION BULLETIN

Bulletin #: 12022-016

Date: Feb. 28, 2022

To: Ontario Soccer; District Membership, Associate Members

CC: Ontario Soccer Board of Directors, Staff

From: Johnny Misley, Chief Executive Officer

Subject: Government of Ontario lifts capacity restrictions for indoor sport facilities, ends

proof of vaccination requirements for businesses

Ontario Soccer continues to work in consultation with the Government of Ontario, through the Ministry of Heritage, Sport, Tourism and Culture Industries as we communicate important government directives and updates related to the current global pandemic.

The Government of Ontario announced on <u>Feb. 14, 2022</u> that it is relaxing public health measures, in response to the recent status of the COVID-19 pandemic.

As part of those changes, **effective Mar. 1, 2022** at 12:01 a.m. the Government of Ontario will **remove the remaining capacity limits** for sport and recreational fitness facilities.

As well, **effective Mar. 1, 2022**, the Government of Ontario has announced it is **lifting proof of vaccination requirements** for all sport and recreational fitness settings.

Masking requirements for indoor facilities remain in place at this time.

As a result of this announcement, for those that access the Ontario Soccer Centre, you will no longer require proof of vaccination for general entry or to actively participate.

Organizations are encouraged to develop their own Return to Play plans in accordance with the Government of Ontario and their local Public Health Unit.

Ontario Soccer's Return to Play Guide has been updated.



## How do I stay connected to Ontario Soccer?

For further information please refer to the latest bulletins on the <u>COVID-19 Updates</u> page, which has all the latest information from Ontario Soccer, as well as resources for your members. Please consider placing a dedicated link to the <u>COVID-19 Updates</u> on the homepage on your website.

If you have not subscribed to our weekly e-Newsletter, <u>Subscribe to INSIDE THE 18</u>. Follow us on <u>Twitter</u>, <u>Facebook</u>, <u>Instagram</u> and <u>YouTube</u>.

If you have any questions, please contact Patty Forbes, Director, Administration.